
 
    

 
  

     

 
                                 

                              
                           

                          
       

 

           
           

   
   

   
 

 
                             

                             
                         

                         
                       

                                 
                         

                                     
                               

           

 
 
   

 
 

From: Colarusso, Phil 
To: Christine Vaccaro - NOAA Federal 
Cc: Mark Murray-Brown 
Subject: RE: New Bedford 
Date: Tuesday, September 10, 2013 2:49:42 PM 

Chris, 

I apologize for the odd nature of the letter, but my attorneys felt this was the way to 
proceed to expediate this process. I'm on the Vineyard for a week of sampling/field work. 
Mike Marsh of my office is reviewing the modeling and should send an email confirmation 
to John sometime this week. Assuming Mike's review does not result in any dramatic 
changes, they we can confirm. 

Thanks 
Phil 

From: Christine Vaccaro - NOAA Federal <christine.vaccaro@noaa.gov> 
Sent: Tuesday, September 10, 2013 11:34 AM 
To: Colarusso, Phil 
Cc: Mark Murray -Brown 
Subject: New Bedford 

Hi Phil, 
I got the information from you regarding the changes to the blasting portion of the South 
Terminal project.  We are ok with the changes, and do not feel that re-initation is actually 
necessary (because the potential for effects are so slightly altered and have already been 
covered in our analysis in the previous consultation).  Your letter also echoes this sentiment 
(i.e., that any differences in effects are minimal). We are preparing a "no-reinitiation 
necessary" letter to EPA.  One issue we do have is that we can't sign off or respond to 
anything that is a "preliminary" determination, which is how you have worded your letter 
to us.  Any idea when you will be able to firm that determination up so that we can get our 
letter out the door?  Small detail, but under the ESA we will need to have a "final" 
determination from EPA before we can respond. 

Cheers, 
Chris 

Chris Vaccaro 
Fisheries Biologist 
Protected Resources Division 
NOAA Fisheries/NERO 
Gloucester, MA 

mailto:/O=EXCHANGELABS/OU=EXCHANGE ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=3B4FEA20315C4EFF938FBCAE2EEFAE07-COLARUSSO, PHIL
mailto:christine.vaccaro@noaa.gov
mailto:Mark.Murray-Brown@noaa.gov
mailto:christine.vaccaro@noaa.gov


 
 

Phone: 978-281-9167 
Email: christine.vaccaro@noaa.gov 
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